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The Mini Club of SA Inc.  

All reports, articles, letters, advertisements and other articles of general interest to 

be included in an issue of East West News must be submitted to the Editor via email 

by the 1st of each odd month or at other times by arrangement wit h the Editor.  

 

All correspondence for the  

Mini Club of SA Inc is to be directed to:  

The Secretary  

Email: enquiries@miniclubsa.asn.au  

Or visit our website at www.miniclubsa.asn.au  

  

The objects of the Club shall be:  

To promote good fellowship amongst all Cl ub members, to help them in their 

motoring problems and to assist them to become proficient and safe motorists.  

To promote and hold meetings, competitions, and tournaments and to offer, give 

and contribute toward prizes and awards for drivers and their cre ws. 

To hold driving tests for member of the Club and to give or arrange to be given by 

experts and qualified persons, driving, maintenance, navigational, safety or 

general topics of interest talks and lectures.  

To organise and promote various competitive, practice and social meetings to 

benefit and cater for all Club members and thus providing an annual recognition 

through the Clubõs point scoring system maintained by the Clubõs Registrar. 

To devise, advocate, promote and encourage the adoption of precautio nary 

measures of all kinds which may seem to the Club to prevent accidents arising from 

the use of motor cars generally on public highways, provided that none of these 

objects shall limit the scope of the general Objects of the Club.  

As an affiliated Club of the Confederation of Australian Motorsport (CAMS) 

acknowledge its constitution and observe the National Competition Rules (NCR).  

The Club shall meet the legal requirements of being a non -profit making Club.  

 

The Club meets on the second Wednesday of ea ch month at:  

The Maid  

1 Magill Rd Stepney  

Meetings commence at 7:30pm.  

The views and opinions printed in this magazine are not necessarily those expressed 

by the Club. The contents contained in this magazine are not checked for 

accuracy and no responsibili ty whatsoever will be accepted by the Mini Club of 

SA Inc., the Editor or the Author.  
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Presidents Report  

Well gõday all you radar jammers and welcome to the May / June 

edition of the East West news, this month proudly brought to you atop 

a satin pillow by our very own travelling wilbury, Lady Jess Heysen!  

Well no time for all that malarkey, there is not only Hay related 

shenanigans afoot, there is a whole bunch of other stuff too. Just the 

other weekend, team Dwyer packed some delicious sandwiches, 

some radiator coolant, a copy of John Denvers 1975 album òA rocky 

Mountain Christmasó and a trusty Moke all into the Hilux and headed 

out to the latest edition of the SA Motorkhana series at sunny Mallala. 

(Not sure why the album, we just didnõt need it, but you live and learn) 
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This time it wasnõt just me 

playing steering wheel 

attendant. 12 year old 

cheese weasel, (and no 

doubt proud daughter) Zoe 

Dwyer took up the 

challenge of her first ever 

tarmac motorsport, along 

with similar aged and 

similar cheese weasel 

status (but different hair 

colour) Hanna Sturm.  

 Watching these two young ladies pilot their Mokes around courses 

theyõd never even seen let alone competed on was truly a sight to 

behold. The tests set out for the day were complicated even for a 

bloke of my enormous intellect, but these two just got the bit between 

their teeth, and they were off. A massive pat on the back from our 

whole club to you two future champions!  

A little way off in the distance is the 51st Hay Mini Nationals, but like the 

mirror says òObjects may be closer than they appear!ó We have 

already got some bookings from quite a few Hay first timers and many 

from plenty of repeat offenders. 

Photo courtesy of Amanda Dwyer  
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Hay is one of those òhave to experience it to understand itó type 

things. Many many hundreds of people, squillions of the finest Minis 

and Mokes this country has to offer, all the while surrounded by 

friends and competition, and a few quiet ales or twoé or several. It is 

going to be the biggest Hay Mini Nationals since .. well last year.. but 

its still going to be awesome!  

Keep your eyes out for other fancy tickling events coming up such as 

a winery tour, After Hay Party, SA Rally Championship, and SA 

Motorkhana series! 

Enough of my yappin! See you in Hay!!      Cheers Declan 

Wizza Publications: On the short list to be Meaghan Markles bridesmaid! Royal 

wedding here we come! 

 

Registrarõs Ramblings 

Hello members, happy autumn to you all and I hope everyone is 

driving safely as the roads get more slippery ð I have a veste d interest 

in promoting road safety given that I am an Intensive Care Nurse! I 

am writing this with two cats sitting on my lap which tells me that the 

days are getting colder and winter is definitely on its way. I am one 

of those oddball people who prefers  the cold weather so the 

thought of having a cheeky glass of red around a fire with rain 

pelting down outside and my beautiful car tucked up in its garage 

makes me very happy! For the rest of you who prefer the heat, take 

my partnerõs advice and book a holiday to Far North Queensland in 

winter!  

Our little club continues to grow and we now have a whopping 139 

members.  

 

Thank you and welcome to our new 

members, it is wonderful to have you 

on board. For the first time since I 

have been Registrar, I have near ly run 

out of membership cards which is a 

good problem to have J. 
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Simon Orme  Kate Sturm  John Goodfellow  

Edward Tweedale  Nic Whiteside  James Fitzpatrick  

Paul Curtis  Alex Whitford  Jamie Wall  

Zoe Dwyer  Tristan Evans Tait Reid 

David Knight  Peter Bowden  Bill McKay  

Justin Poland  Kerry OõDonohue Shaun Emery  

Daniel OõDonohue Gary Parker  Stephen Harding  

Hanna Sturm  Martin Stanley  Paul Draggett  

Avdo Cavcic  Nikkita Wood  Lisa Ho 

Danny Steele  Andy Sturm  Stephen Jarrett  

Andrew Proudman    

 

Competition  Corner  

Hello again folks.  

Itõs been a big quiet couple of monthõs competition wise, but now the 

run-up to Hay 2018 is on its getting busy!  

By all accounts the 10 th anniversary running of the Mt Alma Mile hill 

climb was a top day for all with some excellen t spectating on offer. 

Some very nice machinery made the charge up the hill!  

The Southern Districts run Motorkhana on the 29 th had a good showing 

from both the current and next generation of the club. Make sure to 

have a read of people experiences elsewher e in the magazine this 

month as it looks like everyone had a blast!  
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There is not much else to report 

from me, my role quietens down 

a little bit after the rush of 

renewals at the start of the year. 

Our members with birthdays in 

May and June are listed b elow 

and I send all my best wishes to 

them.  

See you on the road, Claire J. 
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Donõt forget, if you are planning on entering at Hay, please help the 

helpers and make sure your CAMS paperwork is up do ate and you 

licence is sorted. This will make it smoother sailing on the day.  

Itõs never too late to start your Hay prep! 

As always, rubber side down, shiny side up!  

Craig.  

 

A Message to our Members  

The MCSA no longer  has a PO BOX. We are moving all of our 

correspondence online via email, F acebook and our Website.  If you 

have any queries regarding anything club related please contact us at 

enquiries@miniclubsa.asn.au  or contact the relevant committee 

member as per the information on the back  cover.  

mailto:enquiries@miniclubsa.asn.au
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  Mini Club P&L   

  1/07/2017 - 30/04/2018   

              

  INCOME    BANK BALANCE     

  Club Wares  25    Bank account  11,199    

  Log Book - Historic  510    Petty cash  166    

  Membership  6,212    Undeposited cheques  -      

  Sponsorship  500    Unpresented cheques  -      

              

  TOTAL Receipts  7,247   Balance  11,364    

              

  EXPENSES    TERM DEPOSITS     

  Affiliation Fees  890    Maturing 15/05/18  36,586    

  Catering  125          

  Equipment  239          

  Hay merchandise  1,741          

  Insurance  544          

       

  Log Books  200          

  Membership Cards  189          

  Permit Fees  70          

  Postage  238          

  Printing  714          

  Prizes  101          

  Social  666          

  Stationery  19          

  Stickers  99          

  Trophies  437          

  Web Page  46          

  TOTAL Payments  6,317    Balance  36,586    

              

  OVERALL TOTAL  930   Total Balance  47,950    
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¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ¢ŀƭƭȅ 
Hi everyone,  

Please find below the income and expenses for the financial year to 

the 30 th of April 2018. The busy membership period has started to 

settle down, which is good timing as we head into the crazy Hay 

days!  

Cheers,  

Amanda  
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Australian Hay Mini Nationals 2018  

 
The 2018 Hay Mini Nationals are almost here and we òCan õt Wait for 

Hayó!!! At the time of writing,  we are one month away from the start 

of the biggest  and best weekend of the year! And almost as exciting, 

we are three weeks away from the world premier  of  òI Canõt Wait é 

For Hayó the much anticipated documentary from Aaron and Taryn 

Ruig! To wet your tastebuds, your appetite  and to get you into your 

sheds and prepping your cars, here is a little flashback  to the Hay of 

years gone by é enjoy! Thanks to Amanda Dwyer for digging some of 

these beauties out of the archives!  
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2018 Mini Club SA Coming Events!  

  

June 16 th 

After Hay Party  

 

Get ready to celebrate all the 

amazing things that were  

òHay 2018ó  

  

                       July 22 nd   

Winery Tour  

  

Our annual cruise and winery tour is 

on again! Will it be McLaren Vale or 

the Barossa or maybe somewhere 

else? Keep your eyes open for details 

after Hay!  

 

August 5th  

Barossa  

Bowling  

 

 

We will be heading up through the 

hills towards the Barossa for a spin  in 

our favourite cars, followed by a spot 

of Ten Pin Bowling action!  

 

September 9 th 

Burger Cruise  

 

Itõs Burger Time! 

Need we say more!  

Save the Date for this one!  

Editorõs Extract 
I must start our second East West News for 2018 with an apology for 

the very late arrival of the first addition! Iõve been travelling around 

Malaysia for three weeks with 11 teenagers on a service learning trip 

working with children and adults with disabilities. It was a hugely 

meaningful and eye opening experience, but there were a few 

dramas along the way and a lack of reliable internet made getting 

the magazine out an issue! So thank you all for your patience, and 

we hope you enjoy this edition.  

I am really hoping for our remaining 2018 magazines, that we can 

get some stories from our members. Iõd love to know about your cars, 

whatever they may be. Maybe you have a special project on the go 

that youõd like to share! Please drop me a line at 

jessheysen@icloud.com  or on Facebook and Iõll include your pride 

and joy in July.  

 

 

  

  

 

  

  

mailto:jessheysen@icloud.com
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Socially Speaking!   

As the annual pilgrimage to Hay gets closer, the anticipation of 

socialising w ith old friends and the making of new ones is building! Due 

to the amount of preparation for Hay, there is no dedicated MCSA 

social event this month, but weõd love to see everyone at our Club 

Meetings for a bite to eat and a catch up! After Hay however, th e 

social scene picks up with lots of fun gatherings. Bring your families and 

join us for what is guaranteed to be a fantastic time!  

 

Motorkhana  

On Sunday the 29 th of April a few of our club members went out to a 

Motorkhana at Mallala. Was a beautiful day! We had a couple of 

Mokes a Mini and a special from our club. Great to see people out 

and having a go!  

 

 

  

  

 

Photo s courtesy of Amanda Dwyer  
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Zoe really enjoyed her first khana 

on tarmac. Hereõs a quick report 

from her:  

The tests were complicated, but 

easy when you understood them 

(Iõve only ever done one 

motorkhana before in Hay last 

year!). It was great to have a 

practice before Hay.  I 

encourage more people to 

come out on days like this and 

have a go at Motorkhanas. At a 

young age itõs interesting to 

watch the adults, and see what 

Iõll hopefully be able to do when 

Iõm older! I have never done a 

reversing test before, I got the 

chance to have a try at them 

this time which was exciting.  


